BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Monday 9 January 2006 at 7.15 p.m. at 22 OxClose Avenue

The following committee members were present: Dorothy Astle (Chair), Ruth Darrall, Stephen George, Tony Smith, Peter Smithson, Peter Stubbs, Fiona Vallely.

1.  Apologies.

John Pritchett, Rachel Wilson

2. Minutes of the Meeting on 1 November 2005

These were accepted as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes

Minute 4 (b):  All the bulbs had been planted. Dorothy Astle thanked all those residents of Bradway who had worked so hard to plant them.

Minute 5 (a): Peter Stubbs had prepared a sign for the gate of the Old School Field. It was agreed to wait until the spring before putting it up.

Minute 5 (b): No funds had yet been identified for the recommended security measures, but in the meantime the Education Authority had arranged for the hedge to be cut lower. It was agreed that this was a big improvement, but that next year it might be appropriate to lower it further if possible. The issue of a pedestrian access had been brought to the attention of the Education Authority, and Dorothy Astle was discussing it with them.

Minute 6 (c) : Peter Stubbs had sent a response to the draft Statement of Community Involvement.

Minute 8: Stephen George reported that because of the low staffing levels at Woodseats police station, as a temporary measure, and for one year in the first instance, Bradway from Totley Rise up to and including Twentywell Lane would be policed by the same team of officers who police Dore and Totley, and who are based at Meersbrook police station. The rest of Bradway would be policed from Woodseats. Eventually the whole of Bradway would revert to Woodseats.

Minute 9 (a): In the light of the amount of work that would be required, it was agreed not to proceed with a Village Design Statement, but to draw up a more modest document identifying the planning priorities for Bradway and putting this out for discussion in the community via the Bradway Bugle, followed by discussion at a BAG Open Meeting.

Minute 9 (b): The editor of the Bradway Bugle, John Baker, would contact individually people who showed an interest in it.

Minute 9 (c): John Pritchett had agreed to look at designing a web site for BAG, and would report to a future meeting.

Minute 9 (d): Dorothy Astle was in discussion with the Education Department about the future running of the Annexe.

4. Chairwoman’s Report

a) Members of the Committee had attended the Sheffield Night of Honour on behalf of BAG. 

b) Dorothy Astle had attended a Civic Reception on 20 December, where she had had the opportunity to meet Council Officers.

c) Councillor Anne Smith had been awarded an MBE in the New Years Honours list. The Committee unanimously agreed to send her congratulations from BAG.

d) In the light of a recent serious accident on the pedestrian crossing on Bradway Road, and another near-miss, it was agreed to ask for a review of road safety, and also to request that consideration be given to better lighting at the crossing, and the installation of warning signs for motorists approaching the crossing.

5. Treasurer’s Report

BAG had received a grant of £2000 from the Sheffield Town Trust and a commitment of a further £2000 from the J.G. Graves Trust for development of the Old School Field.

The General Account currently stood at £414.0, and the Field Account at £3160.61.

There was a discussion of how to ensure that the grant allocated for administrative costs was legitimately spent by the end of the Financial Year.

6. Membership and Subscriptions

The design of a membership renewal form was agreed, and Dorothy Astle undertook to look into the costs of printing it with the St Mary’s Press. It was agreed that Committee members would share out the distribution between them to save postage costs. For new memberships, an advertisement would be placed in the Bradway Bugle.

Action: Dorothy Astle to arrange printing subject to satisfactory costings, and enquire about an advert in Bradway Bugle. John Pritchett to provide Committee members with addressed envelopes into which to insert forms, together with the appropriate number of forms. Fiona Vallely to look into publicising donations to the field to parents of children at Sir Harold Jackson School.

7. Correspondence and Communications

Street Force had been contacted about— (i) leaves on the footpaths, and had cleared them; (ii) about a salt bin missing from the bottom of St Quentin Rise, and had replaced it; (iii) about the bollard that had been knocked down on the corner of Kenwell Drive, and were dealing with it; (iv) about a litter bin in the jennel near Kenwell Drive which was repeatedly overflowing, and had arranged for it to be frequently checked and emptied by the team who emptied the bins at the Twentywell shops, which were now checked daily.

8. Planning

It had been learned shortly after the previous meeting that an appeal had been lodged against the refusal of planning permission for the redevelopment of 218 Twentywell Lane. No date had yet been announced for the hearing. 

Action: Either Dorothy Astle or Stephen George to attend the appeal hearing, depending on the date.

9. Open Meeting: 7 February

Two senior police officers had agreed to attend the Open Meeting to speak about the new arrangements for community policing in Sheffield and how they would affect Bradway.

Action: Stephen George to design A4 poster advertising the Meeting, and place copies in the notice board and at other appropriate sites.

10. Dates of Future Meetings

Committee Meetings: 6 March and 10 April

Open Meeting: 7 February

The meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.
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